
JAMES H. L ESA R 
ATTORNEY AT LAW 

910 SIXTEENTH STREET. N. W. SUITE 600 

WASHINGTON, D. C. 20006 

TELEPHONE (202) 223-5587 

January 19, 1979 

Mr. Allen H. McCreight, Chief 
FOIA/PA Branch 
Records Management Division 
Federal Bureau of Investigation 
J. Edgar Hoover 
Washington, D.C. 20535 

Re: Weisberg v. U.S. Dept. of Justice 
Civil Action No. 75-1996  

Dear Mr. McCreight: 

I would appreciate it if you could advise me as to whether 
the FBI processed any records on or pertaining to the assassina-
tion of Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. for the House Select Committee 
on Assassinations which have not been processed for Mr. Harold 
Weisberg during the course of the above suit. 

I would also appreciate it if you could send me a list of 
the records on Dr. King's assassination which were processed for 
the Select Committee which would describe those records and give 
the dates on which they were first made available to the Committee. 

Were there any records which were processed for the Select 
Committee but not obtained by it? If so, could you specify these 
records, too? Did the FBI refuse access to any records requested 
by the Select Committee? If so, could you describe them? 

Finally, I would like to request that you send me copies of 
the following two MURKIN serials as they were provided to the 
Select Committee on Assassinations: 1) 44-38861-5310, and 2) 44-
38861-5327. 

Sincerely yours,,, 
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James H. Lesar 


